Senior Citizens Commission Regular Meeting December 4, 2018 Minutes

The Senior Citizens Commission held a regular meeting on December 4, 2018 at the Senior Center at 1:00 P.M. Present at the meeting were members: Chair Paula Friez, Cheryl Udin, Helen Winkler, Ray Soma Corenda Haugh and new member Leslie Shea. The Director of Senior and Social Services Carrie Concatelli was also in attendance.

1. Call to order

Paula Friez called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m.

2. Public Comment

Nothing at this time

3. Approval of Minutes, September 11, 2018

Helen Winkler made a motion to accept the minutes with corrections, Cheryl Udin seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Corrections:

Section 4 Municipal Agent Report the first sentence of the second paragraph- change new social worker to- student majoring in social work

Section 6C remove the word First before Selectmen.

4. Municipal Agent Report

Carrie Concatelli stated she has had multiple meeting to discuss Medicare because open enrollment is ending at the end of December.

Carrie also shared that 29 families received Thanksgiving meals. She stated that at least 30 families will be getting meals for Christmas.

Carrie stated that the student council had a food drive for the Senior Center and it was a success.

5. Old Business

A. Review of Recent Programs

i. Lunches out/ Trips

Everyone stated the trip to the South Windsor Wood Memorial Library was wonderful. There were two floors of gingerbread displays.

ii. September Anniversary Party/ Appreciation Dinner

Paula stated it was a fun event and she was able to talk Leslie Shea into joining the Commission.

iii. October Halloween Party

Ray Soma won Scariest costume and Helen Winkler won most original costume.

iv. November Veterans Day with Jamie B. DePaola

Paula stated the speaker was wonderful. Paula also stated a lot of items were donated such as clothing, toiletries.

v. Festival of Trees Participation

It was a great turnout and event.

6. New Business

a. Welcome to new Member- Leslie Shea

Paula and the Commission welcomed Leslie Shea to the Commission. .

b. Review of Upcoming Programs

Cheryl stated the Cheney Tech holiday lunch was a great event.

c. 300th Anniversary Plans

Carrie stated she has been going to the meetings each month.

The quilters are going to make a quilt for the 300th anniversary.

October is the Senior Centers 20th anniversary and there will be a lot of different events taking place.

d. Dates for 2019 Meetings at the Senior Center 1:00 P.M.

March 5

June 4

September 10

December 3

7. Adjournment

Corenda made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Leslie. The motion passed and the meeting was adjourned at 1:58 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted,

Corrine O'Brien Board Clerk

PLEASE SEE THE MINUTES OF SUBSEQUENT MEETINGS FOR THE APPROVAL OF THESE MINUTES AND ANY CORRECTIONS HERETO.